Chair Tim Raschko Vice Chair  Tammy Candler
Members Vincent Henley, Amy Hughes, Jennifer Hutchison, Mark Knutzen, Kathy
Mitchell, Martha Rose, Joe Woodmansee

SKAGIT COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES

Work Session: Stormwater Code Update
May 10, 2022
6:00 PM - 8:01 PM

Please refer to transcript and video recording of Planning Commission meeting for in-depth
information about these meeting minutes. Meeting materials, the full transcript, meeting agenda,
and referenced video recording of this meeting can be viewed at the Planning Commission
Schedule and Agenda page:
https.//www.skagitcounty.net/Departments/PlanningCommission/PCminutes.htm

Summary of Meeting
Roll Call

Chair Raschko began the meeting with a roll call.
Tim Raschko: Present
Kathy Mitchell: Present
Mark Knutzen: Present
Amy Hughes: Present

Joe Woodmansee: Present
Martha Rose: Absent
Tammy Candler: Absent
Vincent Henley: Absent
Jennifer Hutchison: Present

Approval of Minutes (4/26/2022)

Chair Raschko introduced the meeting minutes from the last meeting (4/26/2022) for approval.
A motion to approve the April 26" meeting minutes was initiated by Commissioner Knutzen
and was seconded by Commissioner Mitchell. There was no discussion and the minutes were
approved unanimously.

Work Session: Stormwater Code Update

Jenn Rogers, Assistant Long Range Planner, reviewed the previous work sessions on the
stormwater code update and discussed the anticipated schedule for adoption of the new code
language. Jenn also explained how the public can comment on the proposed stormwater code
language.




Andy Wargo, Stormwater Technician, then answered various questions from the Planning
Commission on the stormwater code update.

Agritourism Policy Options and Public Engagement Update

Lisa Grueter, BERK Consulting Principal, introduced the agritourism policy options report and
discussed the different options for agritourism in Skagit County. BERK Consulting and Skagit
County Planning & Development staff hosted two public workshops and opened an online
survey on the proposed options to take feedback and comments. Lisa presented the responses
to the survey and comments received during the workshops.

Director’s Update
Director Hal Hart updated the Planning Commission on continued growth and new housing
developments in the County. He then provided an overview of the ongoing negotiations on the

Shoreline Master Program with the Board of County Commissioners and the anticipated
schedule for adoptions.

Jenn Rogers then shared the recent work sessions the Board of County Commissioners has held
on the 2022 planning docket and where the Planning Commission can find the staff report with
the Department’s recommendations on which petitions should be included on the docket.

Planning Commission Comments/Announcements
There were no announcements.

Adjourned at 8:01 PM
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